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AMERICAN
ANTHROPOLOGICAL
ASSOCIATION

28 November 1983

The President

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, DC 20500

Mr. President:

The American Anthropological Association, which has consistently and
repeatedly opposed the oppression of indigenous peoples throughout the
world, has callea for the cessation of ¢ , lopment projects requiring
the forced relocation of tribal minorities in the Philippines, and the
termination of J.S. military and economic aid to tr gov ~nment of the
Philippines.

The following motion was adopted at the 82nd Annual Meeting of the
Association in Chicago, November 18, 1983:

Be it moved that the American Anthropological Association
call for the immediate cessation of...development projects
supported by the Marcos regime r juiring the displacement

of indigenous peoples, for the immediate ¢ ssation of
military and other political repr ssion of tribal minorities
by the Marcos regime; and furthermore that the Association
call upon the United States government to immediately

cut off all military and economic aid to the Marcos

regime, since the regime is re ponsible for violent
suppression of human rights.

The motion represents the sense of the ¢ sembled memt ~s of the
Association. We respectfully and ur 2ntly commend this action to your
attention.

Yours resg :tfully,
- /&W2 destreich Zpoie

Nancy Oestreich Lurie
Pr sident

1703 NEW HAMPSHIRE AVENUE, NV, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20009  TELEPHONE (202) 232-8800









January 23, 1984

The Honorable M. B. Oglesby
Assistant to the President
for Legislative Affairs

The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear B:

Enclosed is a copy of a letter addres¢ 1 to the President by
Mr. Francis Doom, Wagner, South Dakota, reque ting a letter
from the President in connection with a Rotary Group Study
Exchange Program with the Philippines.

As the team from the United States is to depart for the
Philippines on February 15, 1984, I trust the requested let-
ter mayv be forwarded to Mr. Doom in the very near future.
Thank vou for vour time and as i tance.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

[/

United States Senator

JA/gf
Enclosure





























































































TONSEEENTE T

- L -

and to the Church. 'Tr case c. arly falls into the
jurisdiction of t¥r Philippine legal system, and the defendants
are being properly treated; they have access to their defense
attorneys and other visitors. Moreover, we beli se that open
intervention on our part could adversely affect U.S. 2hilippine
relations and might raise further impediments to a prompt
resolution of the case, particularly since there are
indications the Philippine Governn 1t is looking for a way to
wind up the case so long as it can be > without imputing
deficiencies to its legal syst n. In light of the former
colonial relationship, Filipinos ar esy -ially sensitive on
"sovereignty" issues involving "pressure" from the U.S.

We plan to treat the O'Brien case in as low-k 7 a manner as
possible and to indicate in response to public and press
inquiries that we have been and will continue to monitor the
trial very closely. If, at some point, additional action on
our part is unavoidable, we will need to consult with both the
Irish and Australian Sovernments on what appropriate additional

action we might take.

Charles Hill
Executive Secretary

CONF-THENTFAL-
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